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MEETING INFO 

Legionnaire General:          

2nd Thursday 6:00 PM 

 

Legionnaire E-Board: 

1st Wednesday 6:00 PM 

 

S.A.L General:  

3rd Sunday 12:00 PM 

 

ALA General:                              

1st Thursday 6:30 PM  

 

ALA E-Board:                              

1st Thursday at 6:00 PM  

 

A.L.R General.:                                    

3rd Sunday 9:00 AM 

 

House Committee:                  

3rd Monday 6:00 PM 
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Post 91 Commander

                                    Mike Simon

     commander@azlegion91.org

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Auxiliary President

                           Barbara White

alapresident@azlegion91.org

Commander’s Corner 
   

Auxiliary Announcements 
   

 

Happy Spring!  Easter is right 

around the corner which means 

it is time for the Unit’s Annual 

ICAN Easter Egg hunt.  The kids 

will have the joy of finding over 

1000 Easter eggs stuffed with 

toys, money and money.  This is 

always a fun event to get ready 

for. 

 

Girls State interviews have been 

held; it was very difficult for the 

Unit members who did the 

interviews to select the 

delegates and alternates.  The 

Unit sponsors two girls from 

Hamilton High School and Setan 

High School.  THANK YOU to 

everyone who participated in 

the fundraisers this year.  A year 

round fundraiser we do is 

collecting cans.  This can be pop 

cans, soup cans, dog/cat food 

cans, etc.  If you are collecting 

these, please contact a Unit 

member to make arrangements 

to pick them up, or you can bring 

them down to the Post the first 

Thursday of the month.  Our 

meetings are this first Thursday 

of the month – Carol Arias will 

take them home with her. 

 

Speaking of meetings, 

nominations for Unit Officers will 

take place in April and May for 

the 2015-2016 tear.  If you are 

interested in serving on the Unit’s 

E-Committee, please contact me 

or any officer. 

 

Its tis the season for reporting.  

The Unit will be working on 

reports early in April.  PLEASE 

send in your 

hours/mileage/money you have 

done this year.  You can email 

them to me or leave them at the 

Post or snail mail them me.  If you 

have any questions, do not 

hesitate to contact me. 

 

We have many members who 

have not paid their 2014-2015 

dues.  Please consider paying your 

dues.  Even if you don’t 

participate in meetings or come to 

the Post, your dues DO help our 

programs. 

 

The annual awards banquet is 

Monday, April 27.  No host bar at 

5:30 p.m., dinner at 6:00 p.m.  

Cost of dinner is $5.  This is the 

time of year the Four Entities pay 

tribute to the members who have 

gone above  

 

and beyond the call of duty to 

Dear Post 91 Family 

It’s election season once again. 

It’s time choose the officers who 

will represent the 

membership of our Post through 

yet another year. As we go into 

March here is a bit of 

information on the process First 

of all, nominations are held at 

the General Membership 

meeting in the months of March 

and April followed by election in 

May. A nominations can be 

made by any Legionnaire from 

the floor of the meeting. The 

Legionnaire positions that are 

elected in Post 91 are: 

Commander, 

Sr. Vice Commander, 

Jr. Vice Commander 

3 Executive Board members. 

Nominations close at the end of 

the April General Membership 

meeting and as a reminder this is 

the time and the forum to have 

your voice heard. This is the time 

that you can choose your 

candidates. 

I just want to thank our Senior 

Vice and everyone that stepped 

up to represent us at the Ostrich 

Fest. The month of March was 

an exciting month and I look 

forward to the months ahead 

and the upcoming events!! 

Remember you the members are 

what make it inviting and fun 

here at Post 91! 

For God and our Country 

Semper Fidelis 

Mike Simon 

Membership Update 

 

New Legion members 

Allan Dyament 

Joseph W. O’Connell 

Roger A. Lee Jr. 

 

Transfers 

Brian D. Blodgett – Post 5 

Randy D. Danielson – Post 115 

Robert L. Edington Jr. – Post 100 

Rodney J. Schmidt – Post 35 

 

 

(Continued on pg. 4)  
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                        S.A.L. Commander 

                             Aaron Beauvais 

 salcommander@azlegion91.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               

                              A.L.R. President 

                              Terry Schroeder 

       president@azlegion91alr.org 

           THWR (That’s How We Roll) 

 

 

 

S.A.L. Squadron 91 News 
   

Legion Riders News 
   

 

By the time you get this our 

Harley Raffle will be over.  I will 

post the winners in next months 

newsletter.  I would like to thank 

everybody that participated in 

our drawing this year and if you 

didn't win anything you were a 

winner by donating $100 to help 

veterans and their families. 

This past month the Legion 

Riders from Post 91 donated 245 

hours of their time, rode 3,189 

miles and spent $350 of their 

personal money to help out 

charitable causes.  In addition 

we donated $50 to Vets Helping 

Vets, $100 to the 100 Club, $100 

to In Country Vietnam Veterans, 

$150 for a veteran in need and 

$200 to the Heart Walk. 

 

Terry Schroeder 

ALR President Post 91 

As most of you know the Queen 

in our Queen of Hearts game 

was found! Congratulations to 

Tom Hall who won over $10,000. 

Tom was not present so he only 

got half of the over $20,000 pot. 

What that means is the new 

game starts out at over $14,000! 

 

Nominations are going on right 

now for Squadron 91 officers. If 

you would like to run or vote be 

sure your membership is up to 

date and come to our meetings 

which is every 3
rd

 Sunday of the 

month. 

 

In the month of March Squadron 

91 has donated $100 to Veterans 

Helping Veterans, $900 in 

conjunction with ALR to Honor 

Flight, $1000 for Post 91’s Golf 

Tournament sponsorship. 

As you can see Squadron 91 

does a lot of donations and we 

could not do all this without you. 

 

We are always looking for 

people to help us out. You do 

NOT have to be a Squadron 91 

member to help out. We are 

looking for Callers and Ticket 

sellers for Bingo. 

 

Aaron Beauvais 

Squadron 91 Commander  
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                               Club Manager   

                                      Tim Harvey 

            manager@azlegion91.org 

 Club News 
  

 

  

 

 

TV’s with Crank It Up Sound. 

 

Thanks for having Fun and Supporting Post 91 

Auxiliary continued from pg. 2 

April Monthly Birthday Celebration – Help us 

celebrate our members April  Birthdays at our Post 

91 Birthday Bash on Saturday April 11th starting at 

7:00pm. Cake & Ice Cream and Tons of Fun!   

 

New Friday Night Trivia –  So you think you know it 

all?  Join us at Post 91 on Friday evenings at 6:30pm 

for our New Trivia Night.  $5 per person or $10 per 

team of three.  Winner(s) receive 70% of the take.  

Round up some friends and join in on the fun every 

Friday.  Trivia is FUN at Post 91. 

 

NEW Friday Night Happiest Hours – Every Friday 

evening come on down and enjoy our New Happiest 

Hours.  7 – 8pm $2 You Call It.  8 – 10pm 50¢ Off All 

Drinks.  

 

NASCAR at Post 91 – Start Your Engines….  Join us 

every Sunday for NASCAR Racing at the Post.  $12 

Buckets of Six Domestic Beers during the Race.  9 

 

Post 91 Club Hours: 

 

Mon-Sat - Noon – Close 

Sunday – Noon – Close 

 

 
BAR BINGO – TRIVIA 

 LIVE MUSIC – GREAT TIMES 

 

Thanks for Having Fun 

at Post 91! 

 

 

 

 

 

help with the programs.  You don’t want to miss this 

wonderful dinner. 

 

May is Poppy month.  Our Juniors will be out in full 

force distributing Poppies all month.  All proceeds go 

towards veteran programs.  The Field of Crosses will 

be displayed in May, too. 

 

For God and Country,  

Barbara White 

602-908-2980 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
Poker - 7:00pm 

Queen of Hearts 

Drawing – 7pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

2 
 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

Kitchen - 3-9 

3 
 

TRIVIA 6:30PM 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

4 

CASH BALL BINGO 

4:00-6:30pm  

Kitchen - 12-10 

5 
 

Texas Hold-em’ 

1:00pm 
NASCAR Racing 

on 9 TV’s 

6 
Open Noon to 

close  
 

7 
Pull Tabs 12-5pm 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

8 
Poker - 7:00pm 

Queen of Hearts 

Drawing – 7pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

9 
 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

Legionnaire 

General 6pm 

Kitchen - 3-9 

10 
 

TRIVIA 6:30PM 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

11  

 

CASH BALL BINGO 

4:00-6:30pm 

Birthday Party 

7PM 

Kitchen - 12-10 

12 
Texas Hold-em’ 

1:00pm 
NASCAR Racing 

on 9 TV’s 

13 
Open Noon to 

close  
 

14 
Pull Tabs 12-5pm 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

15 
Poker - 7:00pm 

Queen of Hearts 

Drawing – 7pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

16 
 
 
CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

Kitchen - 3-9 

17 
 

 

TRIVIA 6:30PM 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

18 
 
CASH BALL BINGO 

4:00-6:30pm 

 

Kitchen - 12-10 

19  

 
A.L.R. General 

Mtg.  9am 

S.A.L. General 

Mtg.  12pm 
 

20 
Open Noon to 

close  
 

21 
Pull Tabs 12-5pm 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

22 
Poker - 7:00pm 

Queen of Hearts 

Drawing – 7pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

23 
 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

24 
 

TRIVIA 6:30PM 

 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

25 
 

CASH BALL BINGO 

4:00-6:30pm 

 

Kitchen - 12-10 

26 

Texas Hold-em’ 

1:00pm 
NASCAR Racing 

on 9 TV’s 

27 
Awards Night 

 

28 
Pull Tabs 12-5pm 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

29 
Poker - 7:00pm 

Queen of Hearts 

Drawing – 7pm 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

30 
 

CASH BALL BINGO 

6:30-9:00pm 

 

Kitchen - 3-9 

 

 

                   Post 91 Meeting 

Legionnaire E-Board 

Auxiliary General 

Legionnaire General 

S.A.L. General 

A.L.R. General 

House Committee 

 Schedule: 

1ST Wednesday – 6:00pm 

1ST Thursday – 6:30pm 

2ND Thursday – 6:00pm 

3RD Sunday – 12:00pm 

3RD Sunday – 9:00am 

3RD Monday – 6:00pm 

Post 91 Bar Hours: 

Mon-Sat - Noon – Close 

Sunday – Noon – Close 

 
 

Post 91 Kitchen Hours: 

Tue - Fri - 3 – 9 PM 

Saturday - Noon – 10 PM 

 

 
 

Be sure to check the post web site(s) regularly for the latest news, events and happenings 

WWW.AZLEGION91.ORG 

WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/CHANDLERPOST91 

WWW.TWITTER.COM/AZLEGION91  
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 Service Officer’s News 
  

 

   

 

Hello Post 91 

 

I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. 

 

As I reflect back on the last few months, I am grateful for the 

opportunity to help Veterans and their families, as a member 

of Post 91 and the Service Officer.  It has been a great 

experience, with a bit of a learning curve, but a wonderful 

chance to help others. I have learned so much and met so 

many people, that I asked to have a little space in the 

newsletter, to share some of the things I have learned. 

 

Since July, I have gathered so much information, I would 

take up most of the newsletter, so I will try and share a little 

each month.   

 

One of the best things I have found, during my research and 

meeting people who help Veterans, is the East Valley 

Veterans Education Center.  I talked to one of the staff 

members and received some pamphlets about their center 

and was very excited to know a place like this existed to help 

Veterans.  We toured the facility and were in awe of what 

they offer!   They have one regular classroom and another 

classroom, fully equipped with computers.  There is a small 

lounge, to just hang out and relax and another lounge, that 

has a large screen monitor, with a computer, for those that 

may not have a computer or internet access, to Skype with 

their loved ones, possibly ones deployed overseas.  There are 

4 other computers with programs to help create a resume, 

find a job or just search the internet.   They also have large 

area with job postings, Veterans benefits information and 

other Veterans information. 

 

They also have volunteers that help with writing resumes and 

navigating the VA disability claims maze!  The staff is 

awesome and very willing to help with just about anything a 

veteran might need.  Please visit their website,  

http://www.evvec.org/Pages/default.aspx, call them at 480-

384-9850 or visit the center at 2055 S Cottonwood Dr, Tempe, 

AZ 85282 and let them know how you heard about them.  

Since we are trying to spread the word about the center, 

they are always happy to know this information.  

 

I also toured the 2 offices of the AZ Department of Veteran’s 

Services.  They assist Veterans with their disability claims.  They 

have an east valley location, 3130 N Arizona Ave, Suite 114, 

Chandler, AZ, 85224, 480-558-2052 and a central Phoenix 

location, 3333 N Central Ave, Suite 1048, Phoenix, AZ 85012, 

602-627-3281. 

 

 

We were honored to have 2 guests at our District Service 

Officers meetings, from the VA.   They talked about the 

Phoenix Veterans homeless population and Veterans suicide.  

I was alarmed by the statistics of both!  So, my message for 

this newsletter is, please, please, please be aware of those 

Veterans around you, that maybe having problems.  Many 

times they will not call for help, they may reach out to those 

closest to them and that might be you.   I am always 

available to talk to, day or night!  I may not have all the 

answers, but I know who does and I am willing to use them!!  

You can always call the Veterans Crisis Line, 1-800-273-8255, 

press one.   Or you can contact the Maricopa County Crisis 

Response Network at 602-222-9444, for assistance. 

 

These are just 2 of the long list of things I have learned and 

gathered in the last few months, but have a very large library 

of these fliers, pamphlets, websites and booklets, most of 

these are available at the post or contact me with any 

questions or information you might need. 

 

Semper Fi 

Kyla Lout 

Service Officer 

service@azlegion91.org 
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Chaplain’s Reports 
 

   

Post 91 Business Sponsors 
   

 
   

Auxiliary continues to deliver 
birthday cards and several 
needed items to the Arizona 
State Veterans Home. 

We have a lot of members 
who are recovery from 
surgery, who are facing 
surgery, who have lost a 
loved one or who are facing a 
hardship, please keep them in 
your prayers and please 
reach out to them with your 
kindness. 

The Auxiliary has an email 
address where you can send 

you requests for a card. 
alachaplain@azlegion91.org 

Please keep our Military in 
your heart and prayers to 
protect them and keep them 
out of harm’s way. Remember 
our Military men and women, 
and their families for the 
selfless acts they perform 
each and every day to serve 
our Country so that we can 
have and enjoy our freedom. 

For God and Country 
Patty Palermo 
Auxiliary Chaplin 

 

Please support our business 

sponsors.  Their advertising 

dollars help us to offset the 

cost of publishing this 

newsletter and to provide 

support for Veterans and 

their families in our 

community. 

 

Business owners:  we offer 

sponsorship opportunities 

by way of printed 

advertising in this 

newsletter, web site 

advertising and in-house 

advertising in our facility. 

If you are interested in 

advertising with us, please 

inquire via email to 

newsletter@azlegion91.org 

A representative will 

contact you as soon as 

possible to discuss the 

available opportunities. 

 

 

     Your ad could be here …  

 

and on our web site at 

http://www.azlegion91.org 

 

Please inquire via email at 

newsletter@azlegion91.org 

 

 

You will be surprised at our low 

yearly rates, and Post 91 members 
can receive additional discounts. 
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Wayne V. McMartin  

American Legion Post 91 

922 N. Alma School Rd. 

Chandler, AZ 85224 

(480) 855-3268 

 

2013-2014 LEADERSHIP 

 

Legion Officers 
Commander:  Mike Simon 

Senior Vice:  Dennis Masters 

Jr. Vice:  Jim Faltermeier 

Finance Officer:  Troy Burmesch 

Adjutant: Gillian Burns 

Sgt @ Arms: Shawn Corey 

Chaplain:  Francis Broome 

Historian:  -Vacant- 

Judge Advocate:  Glenn White 

Service officer:  Kyla Lout 

Elected E-Board Members: 

  David Ulm 

 Wes Burns 

 Joe Remeika 

Past Commander:  J.D. Geiser 

 

Auxiliary Officers  
President:  Barbara White 

1st Vice:  Kathy McMartin 

2nd Vice:  -Vacant- 

Secretary:  Carol Arias 

Treasurer:  Cathy DeMattia 

Historian:  -Vacant- 

Chaplain:  Patty Palermo 

Sgt @ Arms:  Carol Wuertemburg 

Members at Large:  

 Sara Decker 

 Rae Hopf 

Past President:  Kathy McMartin 

 

S.A.L. Officers 
Commander:  Aaron Beauvais 

Senior Vice:  Frank Ramirez 

Jr. Vice:  Steve Heaven 

Finance Officer:  David Ulm Jr 

Adjutant:  David Ulm Jr 

Sgt. @ Arms:  David Vilardo 

Chaplain:  Bob Hath 

Historian: -Vacant- 

Past Commander:  Tim Harvey 
 

A.L.R. Officers 
President:  Terry Schroeder  

Vice President:  David Vilardo 

Jr. Vice President:  Curtis Sherwood 

Secretary: Leo Gabryelski 

Treasurer:  David Ulm  

Sgt @ Arms:  Ray Churchill 

Road Captain:  Ernie Ponicki 

Membership Chair:  Tina Gabryelski 

Chaplain:  Ricchard Peterson 

Historian:                        Scott Hurler 

Past President:  Dave Andersen 

 
Other Leaders: 

Club Manager:  Tim Harvey 

Communications: Aaron Beauvais 

House Committee Chair:  
                            Jim Faltermeier 

      CUSTOMER NAME 

WAYNE V. MCMARTIN 

AMERICAN LEGION POST 91 

922 N. ALMA SCHOOL RD 

CHANDLER AZ 85224 

 


